Natchitoches Historic District Development Commission
Full Commission Meeting

10:00 AM – 10:50 AM
November 21, 2019

PRESENT: Van Erikson, Payne Williams, Arlene Gould, Sandra Dickens, Edd Lee, Laura Lyles, Terri Cunningham, Jill Leo, Gayle Howell, Stewart Carnline, Rebecca Blakenbaker, Mayor Lee Posey
GUEST PRESENT: Carrie Hough, Secretary; Eddie Norris, KTBS; Juanice Gray, Natchitoches Times; Ricky LaCour, NPJ
CALL TO ORDER: Van Erikson called the meeting to order.  Sign in sheet was passed around. The commission review the minutes from the October 17, 2019 Full Commission Meeting. Motion to accept the minutes from the October 17, 2019 Full Commission Meeting was made Rebecca Blakenbaker and 2nd by Laura Lyles. All approved, motion passes. 
FINANCIAL STATEMENT: Van Erikson– Discussion on the financial statement as of October 31, 2019. Our balance as of October 31, 2019 is $291,642.58. Check register for October $58,350.00. Motion to approve the financial statement made by Laura Lyles and 2nd by Payne Williams. All approved, motion passes. 
OLD BUSINESS:  
Rebecca Blakenbaker gave an update on the Widget App. Her staff as well as others blanketed downtown Natchitoches with tent cards, coasters, window clings, etc. They are also delivering rack cards and table tents to hotels and B&B’s. When we have big key events, ect. Blush & Bashful/Regatta, we have steady increase in traffic to the app. Van stated that there is a Google sheet that will be emailed out today; there will be columns for the commission to put special push notifications or messages on the app that they would like for their event/organization. We can do premier messaging for people at the festivals like “Don’t forget the bridge closes at 6pm!” There will be geofenced marketing out by the interstate, to catch people coming into town and to update them on what is going on. There will be one message going out this weekend, it will be a generic message about the Christmas Season. 
Rebecca Blakenbaker discussed our billboard project. She would like to get a double decker billboard. When Driggers updated our Christmas billboard, the below billboard was empty. The pricing for the bottom of the billboard is $400 a month, we will see if we can rent both billboards. We are unsure right now on if we can do a double skin billboard. If we are not able to have a double skin, we will have the bottom can promote the “Go Natchitoches” app, and the top will be for season event advertising. Van Erikson mentioned that we have researched billboards in Alexandria and have gotten prices for numerous digital billboards. The billboards are two slots for $760 per month for a full year. Sandra Dickens stated she would like us to research billboards in Lafayette. Van stated we will present proposals to the commission soon.
Payne Williams gave an update on the Jefferson Street Park. The irrigation is complete. The hollies have been planted separating the park from the Ackle Building. We should have the rest of the landscaping in by the end of the week. The City will put in a small pavilion at the park in the future, Edd Lee stated they are getting pricing together for the pavilion. Payne mentioned that we had previously discussed highlighting preservationist within the park, history and signage.  

NEW BUSINESS:  
Van Erikson gave an update on NSU. They are nearing the end of classes, commencement is December 20. Today is the last home football game, tailgating starting at 3pm, game at 6pm. The commission sponsors the LHSAA Cross Country Championships each year at NSU, this year’s event was a huge success. The Regatta was very successful, a lot of people downtown, there were 8 teams and 80 boats. A majority of teams came from Texas; a lot of them were also junior clubs (high school) which brought in parents, grandparents, etc. The Christmas Gala is at the Natchitoches Events Center this year, you will need to pre-purchase tickets, several shows have sold out. This year is also a Strand year, Gala will take place in Shreveport. 
Sandra Dickens gave an update on HDBA. This weekend is the Turn on the Holidays, which is on November 23. which will include Cookies with Santa. Channel 3, KTBS, with Rick Rowe have been in 
Natchitoches all week. The Community Caravan is today at lunch at Cane Rio Café. The Steel Magnolias weekend in Natchitoches was a huge success. They are excited about having First Baptist Church performing their Christmas music on the riverbank. There is also an orchestra group out of Shreveport wanting to come to the Natchitoches riverbank.
Rebecca Blakenbaker gave a report for the CRNHA. The Cane River Fall Festival was successful, they had over 500 participants. The Docent Program is seeing a larger number of tourists, they are giving walking tours, Grand Ecore RV Park tours, specialty tours, etc. There is an event at Los Adaes in December, “Las Posadas”, it celebrates the Spanish culture and Christmas traditions, this is a free event. 
Arlene Gould gave an update for the Tourist Commission. Arlene thanked everyone who help make the Blush and Bashful event a huge success. Parkway Cinemas sold out 3 movie theater’s showing Steal Magnolias, they sold over 450 people showed up to the event. The Lieutenant Governor welcomed everyone to the event and watched the movie. Saturday morning they launched the film trial and they have new brochure/posters. They will host an Open House for Turn on the Holiday’s at their office on November 23. 
Terri Cunningham gave a report for NHF. They had a great cemetery tour. The Christmas Tour of Homes is coming up, they are doing the Children’s Christmas Event at the Service League House that first Saturday. The dates for the Christmas Tour include December 12-14 and December 19-21. 
Gayle Howell gave an update on APHN. They participated in the Blush & Bashful weekend hosting a tour and bench dedication for the Harling family. They are working on Arts and Crafts Festival. 

Jill Leo gave a report on Main Street. Cookies with Santa is this weekend on the riverbank. They will have the Bardge Parade on December the 14. December 20-21 they will have a synthetic ice skating rink, which can hold 50 people at a time. If you have an annual event in the spring, the calendar is filling up to rent the downtown riverbank, you need to contact Main Street to schedule your event. There are fees for the riverbank to rent, if there is a public event it is $750. The Mayor will work with partners if they are having events downtown. 
Laura Lyles gave an update for the Chamber. The Light the Way 5K is a nighttime race downtown under the Christmas lights on Friday, December 13. This race will benefit the A+ Coalition. February will be the Home & Garden Expo, the objective is to get the local consumers in direct contact with our local vendors. She has vendor packets, if you know people that might be interested, please let Laura know. They launched a community survey to help the community give their input on what they are looking for in their next Superintendent. The survey was sent out via the Chamber, over 400 surveys have been filled out. They are looking for applicants for Leadership Natchitoches, they would like 12-15 in the 2020 class. The program lasts eight months. The application is online on the Chamber website. 
Eddie Norris thanked the commission for the partnership with KTBS. Rick Rowe is in town all week and today for the Community Caravan at the Cane Rio Cafe. You can also view the Natchitoches stories online at ktbs.com. 

Edd Lee gave an update on City Projects. The Arts Council Building is almost finished, they are hoping to be back open for January. Sports Park is still on schedule; construction should be finished by December 20. 
Van Erikson stated to have all members complete the 2019 Ethics Online Training and to submit the certificate to Carrie. To complete the training visit www.ethics.la.gov.
